
 

Our athletic teams are off to a great start and some teams have already 
finished competing for this school year.  
 

Ŀ       Shay Anderson qualified for golf provincials and represented our school well. Shay competed at the 
Alberta Springs Golf Resort and Innisfail Golf Club. 

Ŀ       Our High school cross-country team had a very busy season. Avery Olafson, Rayell Haustein and Em-
ma McMullen participated in Cross Country Provincials at Echo Dale Regional Park in Lethbridge and 
represented our school very well. 

Ŀ       The Junior High Cross Country season wrapped up with another strong showing at CWAJHAA.  Dur-
ing this event we had many runners finish in the top 10. Congratulations to all runners.  Listed are Wm. 
E. Hay Top 10 Finishers: Grade 9 - Kate Bradford ï First, Ashley Lang - Fifth, Hannah Winter ï Sev-
enth, Charlee Resch ï Tenth, Grade 8 - Stefan Oprea ï Second, Chase Anderson - Fifth  

Ŀ       Our junior high and senior high volleyball teams are still competing in regular season play. 
Ŀ       The high school football team finished the regular season with a record of 5-1 and placed second in 
their conference heading into the playoffs. They played their first playoff game at home on  

       October 25th vs. Wetaskiwin and won by a score of 14-6. They are now on to the League Championship 
vs. Sylvan Lake on Saturday, November 2nd. 

Ŀ       Our bantam football will also be starting their playoff run and we also want to wish them the best of 
luck as well. They had a perfect season going undefeated. 

Ŀ       Our high school and junior high rodeo students were also successful early in the school year and will 
look at continuing with their success when their season starts up again in the spring. 

Ŀ       Our Archery Club has started and are practicing on Tuesday evenings from 6:30 -8:30 P.M. and on Fri-
days after school, please see Mrs. Heatherington if you have any questions.  

Ŀ       Thank you to all of our student athletes, staff and coaches for being such great competitors and ambas-
sadors for our school, town and community. Wm. E. Hay Stettler Secondary Campus is very proud to 
have you representing our school in the spirit, good will and sportsmanship that you demonstrate con-
sistently every time you compete. 

Ŀ  On behalf of our school I would like to thank the following community volunteers for their time working 
with our young athletes as coaches, trainers and managers: Guy Mohn, Sheri Morbeck, Shaunna Elines, 
Meagan Morton, Kevin Burkard, Nick Schmidt, C.J. Oprea, Nadine Lang, Leila Ternes, Erin Eggleston, 
Erin Prehn, Judith Klapak, Trevor Nichols, Kelsey McNeil, Guy Neitz, Brian Matchett, Andrew Austin, 
Grant McQuay, Curtis McCord, Grant Mailer, Sean Zitaruk, Tracy Matchett, Jeri-Ann Georget, Kayla 
Myshaniuk, Katie Bainbridge, Jodi McCord, Tanja Heatherington, Jessa Heatherington, Randy Barclay 
and Janine Glasier. 

Ŀ  Once again this year we moved up the scheduling of our parent-teacher interviews to Tuesday, November 
5th from 4:00 P.M. ï 6:00 P.M. in the High School Gymnasium, which is prior to the release of the first 
report card.  This was done to provide more time in the semester after interviews for students to improve 
their achievement if necessary. I would like to remind parents that student progress could be monitored 
on our PowerSchool Parent portal at any time. Please contact the school if you did not receive the Pow-
erSchool Parent Portal information letter that was sent home on Monday October 21st, or need assistance 
with logging in.  

Ŀ  Early intervention letters were sent out on October 17th to inform parents of learning issues and invite 
them to attend the November 5th interviews. 

Ŀ  Please remember that there will be no school on November 7th, due to our Professional Day and on  
       November 8th there will also be no school. 

Attendance Line:  403-742-3476 

Principalõs Message 

DATES TO REMEMBER: 

 

Nov 5  Parent Teacher Interviews 4-6pm 
Nov 6 WEH Remembrance Day Ceremony      
                            10:40 am 
Nov 7  NO SCHOOL  PD Day 

Nov 8  NO SCHOOL ð school closed 

Nov 11 NO SCHOOL ð Remembrance Day 

Nov 13 ELAA Post-Secondary Fair  

                        6:30-8 pm 

Nov 21/22  Grad Ring Info Sessions  

Nov 21  Report Cards 

Nov 29  SLC deadline Grades 9, 10, 12 

Stettler  Secondary Campus  



 
P A G E  2  N O V E M B E R  2 0 1 9   

PRINCIPALôS MESSAGE  Contô.. 
Ŀ  Our Remembrance Day ceremony for the Stettler School Community will be held on Wednesday, 
 November 6th starting at 10:40 A.M. at the Wm. E. Hay Stettler Secondary Campus high school gym-

nasium. Parents are more than welcome to attend if you wish. 
Ŀ  Our schoolôs website is a great place to go to find out about everything that is going on at our school, 

http://wmehay.clearview.ab.ca/ there is a link at the bottom of our homepage, ñSubscribe for Updatesò that 
you can click on to sign up for our monthly electronic newsletters. We have a Facebook page, ñWm. E. Hay 
Stettler Secondary Campusò@wmehay, where you can go to follow us; we have a Twitter account, 
@WmEHay if you are a Tweeter. We also have an automated School Division wide notification system 
called SchoolMessenger that we use to send phone and e-mail messages out to our parents. SchoolMessen-
ger works with the primary phone number and e-mail address that is tied to our Student Information System 
(PowerSchool). Please call our school at anytime (403) 742-3466 to be sure that we have your correct e-
mail address and phone number in our PowerSchool Student Information System. 
Ŀ  The last thing that I would like to mention is, we had our first Grad 2020 Parent meeting on Septem-

ber 26th and it was well attended by parents. All of the Chairpersons for the Grad 2020 Committees have 
been selected. There are many volunteer positions that need to be filled in order for our 2020 Graduation 
Ceremony to run smoothly. If you are interested in being on one of many Graduation Committees please let 
Mrs. Lotoski know by sending her an email (alotoski@clearview.ab.ca). 
Ŀ  As always, if you have any questions or concerns about our school or your childôs educational  
program, please do not hesitate to call me at the school. 
  
  

Mr. Baharally 
Wm. E. Hay Stettler Secondary Campus & Stettler Outreach School 
nbaharally@clearview.ab.ca 
403-742-3466 

            Most post-secondary institutions began accepting applications for the  

2020/21 academic year on October 1, 2019 To apply, go to applyalberta.ca.   
If you have any questions, please come to Student Services where we can help you further. 

 

Post-Secondary Open Houses this Fall and Student for a Day Opportunities 
A great way for you and your child to see a variety of post secondary schools is to attend their Open House 
or register to be a student for a day.  Visit the institution websites to register and find out more.   
If you need assistance finding more details or for a comprehensive list of college application deadlines 
and open house info, please see Student Services.   
 

ELAA POST SECONDARY FAIR    
Wednesday, November 13th  6:30 to 8:00 PM  
Education Liaison Association of Alberta will again be held in the evening in the high school gymnasium.   
Students, parents and staff all welcome. 25+ post secondary institutions anticipated to attend.  
A great opportunity to gather information to help you successfully plan your career after high school.    
Take advantage of theses institutions coming to you!! 
 

 Scholarship Opportunities - There are many scholarship opportunities available  
- see Ms. MacMillan in student services for more information and application deadlines. 
 



 

 
 

P A G E  3  W M .  E .  H A Y  

Outreach staff and students were lucky to enjoy a pot-
luck Thanksgiving meal.  Much thanks to all our staff and students that brought in various food 

items and helped to prepare and cook the meal.  As always very delicious. Great job Mrs. Jack! 

Some volunteer opportunities for our students this last month, such as setting up for the seniors at The Hub for the bridge tourna-
ment.   The Pheasant Festival and the Awards Gala hosted by the Stettler Board of Trade and the Halloween Howl put on by the 
Stettler District Agricultural Society also got us to help set up tables and decorations. Thank you to the students who helped out, 
much appreciated.   
Kim Chapman an RN for Alberta Health Services was in to talk with our students about consent.  Kim will be in our school doing 
various presentations for our students this school year. The students get very good information out of these presenta-
tions.  Thanks Kim. 

HYC has been coming Thursday afternoons for the tourism course, the students are going to a restaurant to critique the service 
and the staff.   
Thank you HYC for providing tickets for our students to be able to go to Edmonton to WE DAY. WE DAY is a day that inspires 
young people to come together and celebrate their power to change the world. It helps them learn about new issues and gain 
inspiration to take their actions to a new level.  It lets these young people know they are not alone and connects them so they can 
make a difference in their world and communities. A stadium sized youth empowerment event. 

Some students were lucky enough to attend Headstrong.  Headstrong is a full day summit that teaches a small group of students 
from various schools how to Be Brave, Reach Out and Speak Up about mental health.   
Art has been very well attended this year.   Many students look forward to our weekly art class.  Some excellent art work has re-
sulted that they proudly display.  Some of our art projects so far have been coloring, tape painting, carving pumpkins, and string 
art.  For foods we made a wonderful Thanksgiving feast! We have also started a month end birthday club which involves us mak-
ing a cake or cupcakes and celebrating everyone that had a birthday in the month!  Eating cake and doing art is always a good 
way to end the school day.  
Report Cards will be handed out to students this month, November 21,  as we are half-way through the first semester at this time. 
Blended students will receive their report cards from the blended room by 
asking Mr. Charls 
 

As always if you need to contact our Outreach teachers for blended or 
outreach students please email or call: 

Amanda Hawkins - Social / English    
ahawkins@clearview.ab.ca or 403-742-3609 
Darren Fleischhacker - Math / Sciences  
dfleischhacker@clearview.ab.ca  or 403-742-3466  

 

    Parent Teacher Interviews  
        Tuesday,  November 5th     4-6 pm       

                       High School Gym  

REPORT CARDS  
             Thursday,  November 21           

     Need Math tutoring?   There is free tutoring offered every Thursday 

during the lunch break in  room #202 just above the office.  This is open for 
everyone from grade 7 - 12.  Students can come for a few minutes and get 
help with what they need, or they can bring their lunch and work in a quiet 
place for the entire break with access to a math teacher.   
            No appointments necessary, first come, first served.   
       Please take advantage of this support.  

mailto:ahawkins@clearview.ab.ca
mailto:dfleischhacker@clearview.ab.ca


 

 

 

        Nov 1 - Jr. High Dance (Costumes optional)  
                  

Nov 6 -  Wm .E Hay Remembrance Day Ceremony 
                 

 
Hello everyone!  

Hailie Ripley back again for this month's newsletter.  
October went by seemingly fast, and the students' union kept busy.  
We didnõt have too much going oné  
October 31st was Halloween Dress Up Day and there were some su-
per awesome costumes! (watch next monthõs newsletter for photos)  
Thanks everyone for dressing up. 

   

November 1st there will be a JUNIOR HIGH DANCE with an  
option to wear your Halloween costume, so make sure to buy your 
tickets to that!  
Time: 7pm-10pm 
$5.00 tickets presale  
$7.00 at the door or $6.00 with a food bank donation. 
 

Make sure to keep yourself updated for future events by following 
our Instagram @wm.e.haystudentcouncil !  
I hope everyone has a fantastic November!  

 

  

Saturday,  

June 27th  

Grad EXECUTIVE 
Meeting: 

November 28th   
at 7:00pm 
In the Learning  
Commons 

 Grad Ring 

Information 

Sessions  

 

 

 
November 21st  
11:30-12:15 and 4-6 p.m  

November 22nd 
11:30-12:15  

The next fundraiser for the COS/FAS Montreal trip will be 

POINSETTIA  Sales from DeVry greenhouses in November! 

These items were a huge success last year and we 

look forward to providing the area with great 

smelling beautiful flowers and wreaths for the 

season! 

Parent Executive Chair  
-Donna Morris 

Decorating Committee 
Co-chairs  

-Laurie Myshaniuk and 
Angela Smith 

Chair set-up/ take down 
- Karen Sorensen  

Transportation of Grad 
items- Kendra Duff 

 
Many volunteers will be 
needed for Grad 2020.  
 If you are able to  

volunteer for one of the 
committees, please  
contact Mrs. Lotoski: 
alotoski@clearview.ab.ca 

 

The Finance cla$$ is going live!   
Students are doing some trading on a stock  

 market simulation, and are in competition  

with teams from all over Canada!   Each team  

starts with $100 000.00 and has 6 weeks to  

build the best portfolio for themselves.    

Just another one of the many real life applications  

going on in the Finance course! 

mailto:alotoski@clearview.ab.ca


 

  

 
Cross Country News        Cross Country has wrapped up a wonderful season.   

The team completed in Bashaw, Camrose, New Norway and Burma Park twice for CARA 
and CWAJHAA, and near Medicine Hat for High School Provincials.   
We had strong showings at all events with runners often finishing in the top 10.   
At CWAJHAA for Junior High we had Stefan Oprea finish 2nd Chase Anderson finish 5th, 
Kate Bradford finish 1st, Ashley Lang 5th, Hannah Winter 7th and Charlee Resch 10th.   
For High School we had 3 runners qualify for provincials:  

                 Avery Olafson, Rayell Haustein, and Emma McMullen.      
                    Congratulations to all of our runners on a great season!  

 

 
                                                                                                      We hope to see  
                                                                                                       you all out again  
                                                                                                     next season! 

The Wm. E. Hay Fundraising Society  has an upcoming Casino event.  

                 We are in of need parent volunteers  January 7 & 8, 2020. 
 

Shifts are: 
3:00pm-8:15pm 
7:45 pm- 1:00am 
11:45* pm- 1:00am 
(May come at 7:45 with other volunteers) 
 

Total of 9 volunteers per day with one alternate 
  
Please contact :   Wendy Staal @403-740-3198 
or wendystaal1@gmail.com 
To volunteer or get more information.  


